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Commit tee  2019 -2020  
 

President :- Ed Reed  

Vice President:- Peter Olney 

Secretary:-Jane Stace 

Treasurer:- Hilton Linklater 

Outings  Officer:- Diane Deppeler 

Liaison Officer:- Evelyn Olney 

Membership Officer:- Edna Darge 

Guest Speaker Officer:- Rhoda Counsel 

Welfare Officer:- Carol Toop 

Committee Member:- Stan Strahan 

Past President:- Helga Aldinger 

Bulletin Editor:- Peter Olney 

Webmaster:- Ron Chambers 

Auditor: Trish McGreevy 

 December General Meeting 

 What  a great celebration  Christmas Breakfast . See later in this 

Bulletin for pictures. Next Meetings 

Management Committee  

27th January 2020 

Next General Meeting  

3rd February 2020 

AGM  

9th March 2020 

Let me wish all of our members a very 

Happy New year and I am sure our club 

will go from strength to strength in 2020. 

I am sure that we all enjoyed our Christmas meeting 

– breakfast – at the State Equestrian Centre in Briga-

doon. If the volume of talking is related to the enjoy-

ment we all had a wonderful time. 

Lorraine and I have had the pleasure of cruising to and from Fremantle 

on the Sun Princess over Christmas and New Year, stopping at five 

Indonesian ports. Whilst we were on board a group of Probus members 

were also there ,they had come from a Victorian Probus Club. Maybe 

this is something we can consider for our dynamic club in the future. 

Whilst we were at a “wine tasting” a former member of our club - also a 

President of Ellenbrook Combined met us. It was Alan Rogers and his 

wife Elaine. Alan was President in 2011-2012 prior to my becoming a 

member. They had left Ellenbrook and I last met him at a club on the 

coast. As they had returned to Ellenbrook, I have invited them to join us 

for our February meeting.  

Our Outings Officer Di ,who also has been away has organised a lunch 

for January so that we may start this year as we finished 2019 . Thank 

you Di for your efforts. 

March will see us having our A.G.M. I invite you all to consider putting 

your name forward to form next years committee. It is great to see and 

hear from different people.  

Remember ALL POSITIONS WILL BE DECLARED VACANT. 

I look forward to 2020 with my friends from Ellenbrook club. 

See you in February  

Ed 

3rd February General Meeting 

• Liaison Officer Evelyn Olney advises that we have 6 visitors 

joining us for our February meeting. 

 

http://probussouthpacific.org/pcellenbrook/
http://probussouthpacific.org/pcellenbrook/


 Ellenbrook Combined Probus Club Bulletin, Vol 13 Issue 10 - Jan / Feb 2020 

2 

This newsletter is Private and Confidential for Ellenbrook Combined Probus Club use only and is not to be used for any other purpose! 

Christmas Breakfast 2019  - Fun Fellowship Food Friends 
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Blind Cameleer—28 November 2019  

 

DromeDairy started with the dream of founder Dr. Max Bergmann to run 

his own farm. Diagnosed with Retinitis Pigmentosa, a disease that has 

left Max almost fully blind, this dream seemed impossible to many, but not 

to Max. He had already mastered a lot of challenges in his life, competing 

in the Paralympics twice and completing a PhD in Agricultural Science, 

now he was ready for the next adventure.   Check out the website of this  

inspiring young man’s business 

https://dromedairy.com.au/dromedairy-camel-milk/  

https://dromedairy.com.au/dromedairy-camel-milk/
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As part of the Blind Camel-

eers visit Tour Probians 

dropped by one of the oldest 

wineries in the State  

Coorinja Winery. 

A number of WA probus 

clubs have visited this winery 

in the past and have left their 

mark. See the to chalk above 

the flour bag above. 
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Membership -Edna Darge  

We have 79 members. 

Birthdays -Sheila Cocking 

January Birthdays 

Janice Vella Marjorie Armstrong  Elizabeth O’Rourke 

Janice Holland  Helga Aldinger  Joe Clark 

Joan Hurst  Trish McGreevy Ina Mews Maureen Patterson 

Treasurer  Says —Hilton Linklater  

Our Bank Details:-  

Ellenbrook Combined Probus Club -ANZ Bank account 016 352 4910 22019 

It is important that your EFT payment is able to be identified, Include Family Name 

& initials on the EFT. 

Guest Program - Rhoda Counsel 

February Birthdays 

Barbara Kennedy   Ron Chambers Trevor Congrene 

Ian Park   Doreen Strahan  Jane Stace  

Jenny Ward   Jean Wild  

MONDAY 3
RD

 FEBRUARY  ROY STALL------ NEW NORCIA 

Roy was a student at one of the boarding schools in the 1950’s and later was a 
casual Tour Guide for almost 15 years.   

The Presentation covers the settlement of the town in 1846 by two Spanish Monks 
and its development into a Mission. 

Management Committee 

The Management Committee at its November meeting noted that  the following 

would be referred to the 2020/2021 Committee next year. 

1 Addition of Other activities  

2 Longer morning tea break at meetings 
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Outings Program - Diane Deppeler 

PROBUS SONG by Paul Paviour OAM 

 We have done our share of duty,  

working hard in town and country.  

All our obligations done,  

we take a well-earned rest;  

Probus member are delightful,  

never angry, never spiteful,  

Living life with all our might,  

we’re up there with the best.  

 

Speakers, trips and dinners  

which have proven winners;  

Membership in Probus offers  

fellowship to all, saints and sinners;  

We of Probus have a chorus,  

life has lots of pleasures for us.  

Raise you voice and sing this chorus:  

fellowship for all.  

Hello everyone, happy New Year to you all. 
As we are not having a meeting until 3rd February 2020, I have taken the liberty of booking a lunch at 
the International on the Water, 1 Epsom Avenue, Ascot at 12 noon on Friday the 24th January. 
 
I need to know who is interested in coming ASAP as I need to give them definite numbers.  Could you 
please contact me direct on 0427797042 or email me at kedi09@bigpond.com and I will add you to the 
list. 

 

The cost is still $15.00 and the last time we went there, everyone seemed to enjoy it. 

I have booked for 25 of us and can alter that either way when I have definite numbers.  

 

As they will only accept one payment, I would ask that you bring the correct amount of $15.00 and give 

that to me on the day.  I will then make one payment to them for the lunches.  That is just for the lunch 

and if you wish to purchase drinks, tea or coffee etc, you will need to do that separately.   

Thank you everyone. 

Di. 

 
It is physically impossible for you to lick your elbow. 

If the Professor on Gilligan’s Island could make a radio out of a coconut, why couldn’t he fix a hole in a boat? 

Yesterday police were called to a day centre {surely not the ABC} where a three year old was resisting a rest. 

Why is a person that handles your money called a ‘broker’? 

If corn oil is made from corn, and vegetable oil is made from vegetables, what is baby oil made from? 

A grenade fell onto the floor in France, resulting in linoleum blown apart. 

Have you tried to lick your elbow yet? 

mailto:kedi09@bigpond.com
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Photographic Competition  Update —- Closing date 1June 2020 

 Get your SUMMER Entries IN!!! 

 Please upload your images to email: photoellenprobus@gmail.com 

 Great prizes   

 First ….Camera from Camera House 

 Second…. is Lunch for 2 and Edgecombe Brothers in the Swan Valley 

 Third ….is a selection of books from Dymocks 

Hilton 

210 Great Eastern Highway 
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President:  Ed Reed Treasurer:  Hilton Linklater Membership Officer: Edna Darge 

Tel: 9296 0505 Tel:   6296 7029 Tel: 9296 7457 

Email: wreed2@bigpond.com Email: yolandapark@bigpond.com Email: rgordondarge@bigpond.com 

Vice-President:  Peter Olney Outings Officer:  Diane Deppeler Guest Speakers Officer: Rhoda Counsel 

Tel: 0424243503 Tel: 0427797042 Tel: 9296 8346 

Email: pete@gdaygday.com Email: kedi09@bigpond.com Email: rhoda.counsel@westnet.com.au 

Secretary:  Jane Stace Liaison Officer:  Evelyn Olney Bulletin Editor:     Peter Olney 

Tel: 0437766593 Tel:  0400684477 Tel:  0424243503 

Email:  elbsec@gmail.com Email: evelyn@gdaygday.com Email: pete@gdaygday.com 

Welfare Officer:  Carol Toop Past President:  Helga Aldinger  

Tel: 62967918 Tel: 92969651  

Email: caroltoop@bigpond.com Email:haldinge51@gmail.com  

Webmaster: Ron Chambers  Auditor:  Trish McGreevy 

Tel: 92967502  Tel: 92971195 

Email: chambersgr1@gmail.com  Email: pjmcgreevy@bigpond.com 

Committee Contacts 2019-2020 

Welcome to the BULLETIN. 

Remember this is YOUR club publication. 

I look forward from ANY member giving me ideas. Talk to me or email: 

pete@gdaygday.com. 

A week before the General Club Meeting which is held on the first Monday of each 

month lets me get the Bulletin to your Email Inbox in time for the General Meetings. 

I will try to put any photos , jokes or matters of general interest of OUR members. 
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PUT YOUR HAND  

UP FOR A POSITION AT OUR PROBUS  

Would you like to have fun, enjoy a wonderful volunteering 

experience? Now is the time for all of us to think about the 

future of our Club.  

Probus means FUN, FELLOWSHIP AND FRIENDSHIP  

These are the positions that needed to be filled for the 2020/2021 year, all Positions be-

come vacant. Elections will be held on 9th March, 2020. Get yourself nominated on the 

form on next page.  

The Club has had an exciting 10 years and as our newer members have an amazing set of 

skills, let’s all work together and continue to strengthen and grow our club.  

The following is an extract form the Clubs Standing Resolutions (By-Laws) pursuant to our 

Constitution.- 

1. The Club shall me managed by a Management Committee (herein after called the “Committee”) 

comprising of a President, 2 Vice Presidents Secretary, Treasurer, and 5 Committee Members to 

be responsible for Tours and Visits, Entertainments, Programs (Guest Speakers), Membership, Fel-

lowship, Club Bulletin and such other activities as may be decided by the Club. The immediate Past 

President shall be a member, ex officio of the Committee .(Adopted 05.10.09). 

2. “Members may serve for not more than three successive years in any one office unless otherwise 

determined and recommended by the Management Committee to members for decision.” Presi-

dent is one year  however maybe extended in special circumstances.(5c of Constitution)  

Therefore the following Officers (encompassing the above responsibilities) will be required 

from the Club Membership to manage the Clubs activities to become Committee members. 

Outings Officer  Guest Speaking Officer  Welfare (Caring) Officer 

Liaison Officer  Webmaster  Membership Officer 

The Committee in the past sought from Committee Members or Non Committee Members 

persons to fulfill other club duties, these include Safety Officer, Hospitality Coordinator

( kitchen rosters) and Swap Desk Coordinator. 

In addition the Committee has been well aware of the need to have Assistants for many po-

sitions activities 

If you would like more information about the position or function role/activity you are in-

terested in. Remember you are never on your own. We work as a team and there is always 

someone ready to assist if required.  Please put your HAND UP ! 



 

 

 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Ellenbrook Combined Probus Club Inc. will be held March 9th 2020, at the Woodlake Community Cen-
tre, after the General meeting. 

 All positions will be declared vacant. 

Members are invited to take an active role in the management of their club and consider nominating for the following positions: 

 

President 

2 Vice Presidents 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

5 Members of the Committee   

 

The present committee are happy to discuss the role of each of these positions. Further information is found in the PROBUS CLUB HAND-
BOOK, a copy available from the Secretary, also the Probus web site, www.probussouthpacific.org 

...................................................................................................................... 

Nomination Form for the election of Committee Members and officers for 2020-21 

Position................................................................................................ 

Name of Nominee (print name)............................................................ 

Signature of Nominee.......................................................................... 

Proposed By (print name)..................................................................... 

Signature............................................................................................... 

Seconded by (print name)..................................................................... 

Signature .............................................................................................. 

 

Completed forms to be received by the Secretary no later than Friday 14
th
 February 

2020 

Ellenbrook Combined Probus Club Inc. 
                   PO Box 2085       ELLENBROOK 

                          Western Australia   6069 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org

